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Executive Summary 
 

The Department of Port Control (“Department”) is requesting authority to enter 

into one or more public improvement contracts, for improvements & renovations 

of various public restrooms at Cleveland Hopkins International Airport. 

 

Background/Purpose:  

The Department plans a restroom renovation project that will replace 25+ old 

fixtures, aging appurtenances, and accessories in 13 airport terminal restrooms, 

with similar in use equipment. The updated equipment will be high efficient, 

low maintenance, hygienic, dependable, and environmental standards, while 

meeting the tasks and functions necessary to maintain ADA compliance and 

expanding capacity and throughout. Projects upgrades and renovations are an 

effective way to reduce terminal capacity constraints and meet passenger needs, 

expectations, and experiences. 

 

Scope: 

The scope of work will include complete replacement of walls, floors, counters, 

fixtures, stalls, and appurtenances and accessories in 13 of the terminal 

restrooms.  Energy efficient fixtures will be used along with low maintenances 

finishes, to help keep the facilities clean.  The restroom renovation project will 

update and improve the passenger experience. 

 

Justification/Urgency: 

The improvements will allow the Department to meet environmental standards 

and improve the passenger experience. 

  

Anticipated Cost: 

$1,600,000 FAA Bipartisan Infrastructure Law Grant Program 

 

Schedule or Term of Contract: 

The term of the proposed contract shall be upon the Director’s acceptance of 

completion of all services rendered under this agreement. 

 


